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IRP Talking Points
· Do not acknowledge PGE's plan to burn coal in Oregon for another decade or more. PGE's plan itself demonstrates that phasing out Boardman by 2014 is achievable and affordable. 

· Instead of spending hundreds of millions of dollars in the dirty, outdated, polluting Boardman Coal Plant, PGE should make deeper investments in energy efficiency and renewables to replace coal.
· Further investment in coal will prevent us from meeting state climate goals, building robust clean energy infrastructure, and is harmful to ratepayers, our health, and the places we love like the Columbia River Gorge.

· We can move beyond Boardman much sooner than 2020, PGE’s own research has shown that we can safely and affordably transition off Boardman by 2014.  An early closure would ensure the protection of our health and our environment, protect our children’s future and give us the clean air we have deserved for decades.

· The cost of coal has almost doubled in the past year and is expected to continue rising. Those increased costs are already being passed on to ratepayers across the country.  Yet PGE does not account for future cost increases in coal in its IRP.

· While the costs of coal continue to rise, the costs of renewable energy, like wind and solar, are declining. Investing in clean energy and energy efficiency can actually help lower your energy bills and create a much needed economic boost. 
· Coal is facing increasingly likely regulations regarding carbon, waste and mining yet PGE does not appear to have adequately considered the potential costs of complying with new or revised air emissions requirements and the proper disposal and management of coal combustion wastes.
· Impending carbon pricing will make the Boardman coal plant much more expensive.  
· There is ample opportunity for increased renewable development in Oregon, but while PGE is increasing its reliance on fossil fuels other companies are developing many of the best spots and then selling that energy to California.  PGE is doing its ratepayers a disservice by not taking advantage of all the renewable opportunities before us.
· Moving to renewable energy will create jobs and keep jobs in Oregon, make our country more energy independent, save consumers money, reduce air and water pollution and reverse global warming.

· Boardman is at a key location where a transition to gas, renewables and efficiency can be maximized in a balanced, reliable and low-volatility portfolio.
· Pollution from coal contributes to four of the five leading causes of mortality in the US: heart disease, cancer, stroke, and chronic lower respiratory disease It interferes with lung development, increases the risk of heart attacks, and compromises intellectual capacity.

· We hear the economy often used as an excuse not to move forward with a green energy economy, but the fact is if we don’t do something about global warming we will see profound effects on the economy in Oregon specifically on our tourism and agriculture.

· PGE is trying to tell us that coal is cheap, but more and more people are waking up to the true cost of coal.  Coal is very expensive when you take into account the costs that we endure to our environment and our health.

